Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Division of State Fire Marshal
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Division of State Fire Marshal has received the petition for declaratory statement from Todd Spear, Fire Marshal, Tampa Fire Rescue filed November 1, 2006. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Chapter 633, Florida Statutes, and subsection 69A-58.008(3), Florida Administrative Code as it applies to the petitioner.

The Petition requests an interpretation of Chapter 633, Florida Statutes, and subsection 69A-58.008(3), Florida Administrative Code, relating to their applicability to private, public and charter schools within the corporate limits of the City of Tampa, and specifically asks the Division of State Fire Marshal: 1. Is it the intent of NFPA 101.15.2.1.2 that “rooms normally occupied” includes non-classroom areas such as media centers, auditoriums, and lunchrooms? 2. Is it the intent of State Administrative subsection 69A-58.008(3), F.A.C., that “rooms used for pre-kindergarten through grade 1” includes non-classroom areas such as media centers, auditoriums, and lunchrooms? 3. If the answer to question 1 is yes, does NFPA 101, 15.2.1.4 require an “independent exit” as one additional exit beyond the two or more otherwise required?

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Lesley Mendelson, Assistant General Counsel, 200 East Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0340, (850)413-3604, Fax (850)922-1235. Please advise if you would like the copy mailed or faxed to you and include your phone and fax numbers on your request. You may also e-mail your request to: Lesley.Mendelson@fldfs.com.
